Massachusetts Flower Growers’ Association

Board of Directors Meeting

March 17, 2015
Linguine’s Eatery, Northboro, Ma.

Attending:  Tina Bemis, Teri Boardman, Kerri Stafford, Jeff Doherty, Samantha Stoddard, Robin Messer, P.J. Molloy, Jason Hutchins, Mark Farnham, Cheryl Lombardo, Gerry Beauregard, Gregg Urban, Ed Bemis, Rick LeBlanc, Tina Smith and Bob Luczai, 
Not in Attendance:  Bart King, Christy King, Geoffrey Njue
The Board Meeting was called to order by President Tina Bemis. Since some members were not present at the last the previous meeting, Tina asked everyone to introduce themselves. Tina then thanked Gerry Beauregard, from Olson’s Greenhouse for bringing pots of Oxalis to the meeting.  
Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:  The Secretary passed out copies of the minutes and Treasurer’s Report for the February 17, 2015 Board Meeting.  The Board reviewed the Secretary’s Report. After a minor correction on the attendance, as noted by Robin Messer, a motion was made by Samantha Stoddard to approve the minutes which was then seconded by Jeff Doherty. The motion passed.  
The Treasurer then presented the financial report for the period July 1, 2014 through March 17, 2015.  He reported that the primary income since the last Board Meeting was from payments of Ads and Crop listings in the new Directory and registration income from the February 26th Plant Nutrition Meeting.   He also reported that all payments to the Scholarship recipients have been made so in the near future he will withdraw funds from the Scholarship/Research Mutual Fund to reimburse the General Fund debit. He also said that there will be an expense, approximately $350, to print copies of 5 Garden Fact Sheets that were used by MDAR to hand out at the Flower Show.  The report was then approved on a motion by Kerri Stafford that was seconded by Jeff Doherty.
Committee Reports:
Legislative Report:  Chairman of the Legislative Committee, Ed Bemis was present to give the report.  He said the key upcoming event is Ag Day at the Statehouse on March 31.  Ed went on to explain the importance of Ag Day and said that whether you like it or not, “the squeaky wheel gets the grease.” It is important to our Association and the other Ag industries in the state to have good communications with Legislators.  A visit to them means a lot.  Tina Bemis said the she will be visiting some Legislators that day.  Jason Hutchins also encouraged people to visit Legislators.  Jason commented that it is not as awkward as you might imagine.  He said the Legislators are just there to listen and interact normally.  Providing information about agriculture is important.  The Secretary said that we will be handing out 4” pansies produced by D & D Farms.  We will have 500 pots.  The event begins at 10am with some Legislative visits by farmers.  Then there will be a special 1 hour block where only legislators will be in the Hall of Flags with all the commodity groups present.  At noon, it opens up to all the Legislative Aides and Statehouse staff.  Ed said that if anyone is interested in attending and wants a visit with a Legislator, we can get Henry Gillet to coordinate the visit for you.  Contact Ed Bemis if you are coming.
Advertising/Promotions:
Mass. Department of Agricultural Resources (MDAR):  

Rick Leblanc reported that MDAR had a booth at the Flower Show again this year.  He thanked the Association for the Garden Fact Sheets. He said that those are very successful.  In the end, they handed out 90% of the Fact Sheets.  The Secretary said that 1,000 each were printed of 5 Garden Fact Sheets.  The Secretary said he chose the ones on planting a vegetable garden and growing tomatoes and herbs.  Rick went on to report that there was a Massachusetts Ag in the Classroom Conference held this year in Western, Mass.  There were over 130 teachers in attendance. At the conference, Debbie Hogan was recognized for her many years running the program.  She is retiring. They also recognized a teacher of the year for their outstanding work promoting agriculture to young children.

Rick also reported that shortly, he is sending out another Farm and Market Report.  He said that within the report are descriptions and deadlines for some grants available through MDAR.  Two in particular are the Water Conservation Grant and the Farm Viability Grant.  These and other grant deadline schedules, along with contact information is all found in the Farm Market Report.  Reading the report will help you keep track of all the grants that are available to growers and the application deadlines.

Rick said he will be attending the 3rd annual Urban Agricultural Conference.  It will be held in Worcester this year on March 28th. He said many people attend this conference.  He will report about the conference at the next meeting.  Finally, he said that MDAR is having 2 meetings on Solar/Thermal Energy Programs for farmers.  The 2 dates are March 27th and April 2nd.  Gerald Palano runs the MDAR Energy Program.  Rick said that there are incentives for putting up a Solar Energy System currently available.
Plant Something Task Force:  
Jason Hutchins reported that the Flower Show exhibit for Plant Something went very well.  He said we passed out about 10,000 pots of planted seed to people attending the show.  This was down from last year but he said the display worked out better in his opinion.  The exhibit itself was off to the side a little. We had more time to talk to people.  All of the 16,000 seeds were distributed and we still had to buy some more bean seed from a vendor.  All of the volunteers worked out great.  Tina thanked Jason for all his work in constructing the exhibit, planting and being there on Saturday and Sunday.  She said he did an outstanding job.  The entire Board applauded Jason.  Jason thanked all the members who helped with the exhibit including Griffin Greenhouse Supply and Gregg Urban from Griffin SHS for the pots, Nunan’s for plants and just everyone who contributed to the event.  The Secretary reported that we had volunteers from Minuteman Tech on Thursday and said they loved participating.  Jason said that the attendance appeared to be off somewhat.  He also said that the exhibitor display space was smaller.  He then went on to say that this was his last year doing the Flower Show exhibit.  He will be turning his full attention to his business at The Flower Hutch.  The Plant Something Committee will need to determine whether to continue with its participation in the future.
  Tina Bemis reported that the Plant Something Task Force is still looking for a Coordinator.  We need to find someone before the May 15th Plant Something Day Event.  If anyone knows of someone who might be interested, please have them contact Rena Sumner at MNLA.  She said we have a couple of candidates and at some point in the near future, we will be interviewing all the applicant to get that position filled.  Jeff Doherty emphasized a need for the Plant Something organization to work with teachers involved in Ag in the Classroom.  It was suggested that a 2 page handout be produced explaining the Plant Something Program that could be distributed to schools and teachers interested in using the theme in their classrooms.  Once the Ag in the Classroom organization gets a new coordinator, we will be able to approach that group and work more closely with them.
MFGA Directory and Buyer’s Guide:  The Secretary reported that we are inching closer to finalizing all the information, ads and wholesale crop listings for the new publication.  He hopes to get the publication printed and out by the middle of April.
Tina Bemis then brought up the idea of considering some type of name change for the organization.  She never thought this would be a subject under her term but it has become clearer that to encourage more Grower/Retail operations or even strict Retail Garden Centers to join, our name “Flower Growers’ Association” may need to be modified.  So, at some point in the future, a committee should be formed to look at this situation to determine if some sort of a name change would benefit us or not.  She said that we would wait until after the spring season before we bring it up as an item on the agenda.  The Secretary said that he is considering adding a phrase on the Directory cover that broadens the Association to make it clear that we encourage Retailers to our organization.  He will discuss this with Sirius Design and come up with a couple of ideas to distribute to the Board by the next meeting.
 

Education/Extension Programs:  
Extension: Tina Smith reported that Geoffrey Njue held a Spring Preparation Workshop at the Cranberry Experiment Station recently and had 100 people in attendance.  It was a program for growers and landscapers. It was very successful.  She said that on March 26th, at UMass Amherst, there will be a one day Bee Health Conference.  The program will look at all the science based information regarding bee health that has been a major subject in horticulture.  There will be 4 pesticide credits available for growers.
Tina said that she will be holding a Bio Control Program at Volante Farms on Tuesday, April 7th. She handed out the program.  She said it will be a lot of demonstration and discussion on how to use bio control products actually in the greenhouse.  The Volantes will discuss how they use the program.  It will be held from 1-3:30pm.  She is also working with Leanne Pundt from UConn Extension on a program set for June 18th.  It will again be a Bio Control Program. It will be held at the University of Connecticut Storrs Campus.

  In regards to other University information, Tina said the Ruth Hazzard, the Extension Vegetable Specialist has retired and they are in a search for her replacement. She also said the Soils Lab has finished their physical move on campus.  Ed Bemis reported that in regards to the Waltham Field Station, that Dean Steve Goodwin has hired a firm to come up with a detailed plan for the station to present to the Governor.  Before monies can be distributed from the bond bill funding, the Governor must give approval.  It is hoped that a good proposal will get him to support the project and release funding.

 MFGA/MNLA Summer Meeting and other MFGA Programs:  The Secretary reported that the program for the Summer Meeting is slowly coming together.   Per his conversation with Rena Sumner, she hopes to finalize the program by mid-April.
In regards to the future programs for our Association, the Education Program Committee met before this meeting to plan out possible programs for this coming 12 months.  Here is the following proposed meetings and dates.
· July 23 – Summer MFGA/MNLA Meeting

· August 4 – Annual Golf Tournament

· August 11 – Program at Elm Bank Trial Grounds to discuss new varieties.  Possible time 3-5:30pm

· September (Early) – Fall Meeting in Western Mass., Randall Farms to discuss Retail displays – how to create them and a presentation on how to create a Christmas Decorating Workshop for consumers by Tina Bemis

· Winter Meeting February 4 – Cavicchio Greenhouse – full day program

· March (Early) – Program for Retailers/Garden Centers to provide education for our retail segment of our Association.  To be held at a hotel and have speakers and a less formal trade show (table top exhibitors)

The Secretary said that the Committee discussed ideas on topics for all of these programs.  He will discuss the dates with Randall Farm and David Fiske at the Mass. Hort. Society for the August & September programs.

Northeast Greenhouse Conference:  Teri Boardman reported that the February meeting of the Committee had to be postponed due to weather.  They will be having a conference call on Thursday, March 19 to review the 2014 meeting and discuss when and where the 2016 conference would be held.  She said that they are getting information on Sturbridge as a possible site change.
Mayflower:  Tina Smith reported that Doug Cox is always looking for articles for the Mayflower like the one she and Linda Taranto put together on biological controls.  Tina suggested that we try to get Suzanne Wilkinson from Hi Hill Farms to write something about how the Plant Something Campaign helped their business.  The Secretary or Tina will approach Suzanne.
Research/Scholarship:  
Golf Tournament:  The Secretary reported that the Benefit Tournament will be held on August 4th.  It will be at Stow Acres Country Club in Stow, Mass.
Membership:  The Secretary said that the following application for membership has been received.

Associate Membership


   Ideal Block Co., Acton, Mass.
 A motion was made by Jason Hutchins to accept the application for membership.  The motion was seconded by Cheryl Lombardo and passed. 
Gregg Urban commented about increasing membership for the Association.  He said it would be helpful to have a flyer describing the Association and the benefits to joining.  The flyer could be handed out by sales people like himself that are traveling around to potential member businesses and at meetings.  It would have talking points.  Gregg suggested that you could offer the 1st year membership for free to encourage joining our association.
The Board also discussed the future direction of the organization.  In light of the previous discussion on a possible name change, Tina Bemis said that we could put together a task force to discuss the issue.  Tina Smith said that there are a lot of seasonal cut blower growers that could be interested in joining, yet we haven’t had a program for them.  Ed Bemis said that he was on the committee to change the Mass. Nursery Association to the MNLA. He said it was a process that this organization can at least discuss to see if it would benefit participation.
Old Business:   No old business at this time
New Business:  
   Committee Review: Tina Bemis said that a review is needed for all of the committees that are currently in existence.  She suggested that we begin the process at this meeting tonight and then continue it at the next board meetings. She commented that some committees are needed and functioning and others may or may not be needed. But if needed, we would need volunteers for that continuing committee. Tina then reviewed what committees that are currently working.  The board agreed on the need for the following committees to date:  Education, Legislative, Membership, Research and Scholarship, PlantSomething Task Force. These are committees that currently have members participating.  The trials committee was mentioned but the question is if it needed or not since the committee has not met in a number of years.  The secretary will provide a listing of the committees and the current members on those committees for the next meeting to continue the review process. Gregg Urban volunteered for the membership committee.
With no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Gregg Urban that was seconded by Jeff Doherty.
Respectfully submitted,
Bob Luczai, Secretary/Treasurer
MFGA Standing Committees:

Educational Program Committee

  Tina Smith

  Kerri Stafford

  Tina Bemis

  Secretary

Legislative Committee

  Chairman- Ed Bemis

PlantSomething Task Force Committee

  Jason Hutchins

  Tina Bemis

  Bart King

  Jeff Doherty

  Secretary

Research- Scholarship Committee
  Tina Smith

  Laura Abrams

  Secretary

Membership Committee
  Gregg Urban

  Secretary

Golf Tournament
  Dave Morin

  Amalie George

  Laura Abrams

  Secretary

Nominations Committee
  Secretary

  President, Vice President or Past President

  One board member- Associate Board member

  Secretary

Others that have been in existence

   Finance Committee
   Trial Grounds-Mass Hort Committee    
